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Of Passing Interest

Historical features in our landscape observed by the director of Puke Ariki Kelvin Day. 
Grotto, New Plymouth 
T ucked up underneath a large sprawling pohutukawa behind the Shell Todd Oil Services building on the corner of Devon and Dawson streets is a reminder of an earlier building. 
A stone grotto is all that remains of the complex of buildings belonging to the Catholic Church that occupied this corner block of land. 
Older residents may remember the three-storey wooden Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions convent that dominated the cityscape of this part of New Plymouth. On January 13, 1884, His Lordship Bishop Redwood, Wellington, laid the foundation stone. A collection of £100 was made on the day. Over the following months further donations were received, as well as fundraising events held in order to cover the building cost of nearly £3000. The architect was Mr Sanderson and the builder was Mr Wallath. The building progressed well, but things did not go entirely smoothly. Two tradesmen took Sisters Euphrasie Barbier and Elizabeth Conachy to court saying that they had not been paid fairly, with the nuns counter arguing that the men had forged documents as to how much they were owed. The truth was never discovered as the plaintiffs discontinued the case. In early 1973, the Catholic Church sold off the land to the Salvation Army and to Shell BP Todd. Prior to the convent's demolition the contents were auctioned off, said to have been the first time convent goods had been auctioned in New Zealand. For some reason the grotto was left after the demolition of the convent and is the only evidence left to indicate what once stood on this site
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